
   Friday 10th October 2025 

 Rockfield Avenue, Southway, Plymouth, PL6 6DX 
Tel : 01752 706360 
Email : beechwood.office@discoverymat.co.uk 
Website : www.beechwood-primary.co.uk 

Diary Dates to       
Remember 

Tues 14th October - 4.00pm 
New Parents Open Visit 
 
Tues 14th October 
Yr 6 - Dartmoor Trip 
 
Wed 15th October 
Yr 5 - Dartmoor Trip 
 
w/c 13th and 20th October 
Parent / Teacher Meetings 
 
Tues 21st October 
Yr 4 - Mount Batten Trip 
 
Thurs 6th November 
P.T.F.A. Autumn Disco 
** Change of Date ** 
 
27th - 31st October 
HALF TERM 
 
Mon 3rd November  
Individual Photographs 
 
10th - 14th November 
Rec - Nursery Rhyme Week 
 
Tues 25th November 
Nasal Flu Vaccinations 
 
Fri 28th November 
NON-PUPIL DAY 
 
Friday 5th December 
P.T.F.A. Mufti - Tombola 
 
Wed 17th December 
P.T.F.A. Winter Fayre 
 
Fri 19th December - 9.30am 
Rock Steady Concert 
 
22nd Dec to 2nd January 
CHRISTMAS BREAK 

Hello everyone, I hope that you have had a good week, it’s been a 
focused and productive week here at Beechwood. 
 
As you know from our Facebook post we have focused on      
handwriting this week in all classes across the school. Myself and 
the leadership team have visited classrooms each day to see how 
children are progressing with their handwriting and to support 
teachers in delivering these sessions.  
 
I am delighted to let you know that some of the progress seen in 
letter formation, joining and general presentation has been     
amazing. 
 
Raring to Read 
 
Earlier this week, Katrina from Southway Library visited  
Beechwood Primary to award pupils who had completed the   
Summer Reading Challenge with their certificates. It was great to 
see so many pupils receiving their awards and Katrina was hugely 
impressed by how respectful and polite the pupils were during the   
assembly. 
 
Alexander from Southway Library also spoke to the children on 
Monday. He is looking to run a new game activity each Friday at 
Southway Library starting Friday 24th October. Alexander will be 
running the session from 2.00pm to 3.30 pm and it will run every 
other Friday. Southway Library are really hoping that this takes off 
in a big way so that they can then expand the activity to once a 
week and potentially until after 3.30pm. Please head down to 
Southway Library from the 24th October if you are interested.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Have a great weekend - Mr Arnold and the Beechwood Team 



  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

School Residentials 

 
 
 
 

Year 4 - Nethercott Farm  
 
Polite reminder - Second payment was due on    
Tuesday 30th September. Please pay using 
your child’s Parent Pay account. Thank you. 
 
Year 5 - PGL Trip 
 
Thank you for returning your consent letters and 
making your initial deposit payments on Parent 
Pay. 
 
Year 6 - London Trip  
 
Thank you for completing the expression of   
interest for this trip. More information to follow. 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Junk Modelling 

Years 1 and 2 would like to request any cereal 
boxes, clean drinks bottles and egg boxes for 
their sculpture topic. Thank you. 



Parent Teacher Meeting Dates 

 Nasal Flu Vaccinations 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reception - Year 6 Children 
 
Information was emailed out to parents/carers inviting them to consent to their child's nasal flu 
vaccination which will be carried out in school on Tuesday 25th November for all children from  
Reception through to Year 6. The letter contains a school code which you will require to complete 
this form.  DV143311 
 
https://www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu     
 
(quick link can also be found on our Facebook page) 
 
Please submit your consent by 9.00am on 24th November 2025 at the very latest to ensure your 
child receives the vaccination. 
 
More information about this vaccination can be found on the link below:- 
https://www.medicines.org.uk/emc/files/pil.15790.pdf 

Please contact the school office (after 10.00am) if you are unable to book directly on E-Schools. Thank you 



 

 



School Crossing Patrol 

Attendance 

 
As you are aware, we are continuing to strive for our attendance target of 96% and are making 
some progress to achieving this and ensuring our children regularly attend school to achieve       
success. Our Attendance Policy can be accessed using the following link:- 
 
Beechwood Primary Academy - Policies  
 
A gentle reminder to parents, that contact must be made with school on your child’s first day of    
absence and each day until they return to school. If you do not provide a reason for your child’s    
absence, this will be recorded as an unauthorised absence and could result in a penalty notice    
being issued by Plymouth City Council. Arriving late for school after 8.55am will also be recorded 
as an unauthorised absence and could also result in a fine. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week our whole school attendance is 93.49% 

This week’s winners are :   
KS1 - Smeaton Class  

KS2 -  Mount Batten Class 

 
Class 

 

 
w/c 6th October 

Smeaton 
 

98.51% 
 

Firestone 
 

96.67% 

Mayflower 
 

92.67% 

Saltram 
 

91.0% 

Mount Batten 
 

99.09% 

Mt Edgcumbe 92.41% 

Dockyard 86.25% 

Burrator 94.09% 

Raleigh 89.67% 



Dinner and Breakfast Accounts 

Please ensure your dinner and breakfast club     accounts are cleared before the school break. Any Year 
6 children with credit on their accounts will be refunded before the end of term. Thank you. 

 

.  

 

P.E. Days 

 

2025-2026 Term Dates 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Keeping in Touch 

Can we please remind parents that the vast majority of contact between school and parents is done by 
telephone or email. Please could you ensure that we are kept updated with you current contact details to 
enable us to keep in touch with you when needed.  

Parent Pay 

Please activate your parent pay account as this allows us to send Newsletters,trip letters and other        
important information that we may need to convey to you. Please contact the school office if you need   
assistance. 

Facebook and Website 

Please follow us on our Facebook page at Beechwood Primary Academy.   
Please refer to our school website for latest news and calendar dates. 

Email Addresses to Remember 

Year 6 - Raleigh Class - d.poole@discoverymat.co.uk 
Year 5/6 - Burrator Class - k.giles@discoverymat.co.uk 
Year 5 - Dockyard  Class – bwltsteacher2@discoverymat.co.uk 
Year 4 - Mt Edgcumbe –   bwltsteacher1@discoverymat.co.uk 
Year 3 -  Mount Batten Class – k.kombostiotis@discoverymat.co.uk 
Year 3 - Saltram Class – c.pumphrey@discoverymat.co.uk   
Year 2 - Mayflower Class – k.gardner@discoverymat.co.uk  
Year 1/2 - Firestone Class – c.mccarthy@discoverymat.co.uk 
Rec - Smeaton Class – l.gruszka@discoverymat.co.uk 
Nursery - Wembury Class –  l.gruszka@discoverymat.co.uk 


